
NAVY PROJECT UPDATE 
Public Meeting on July 30, 2008 Announced 

 
Contractors working on behalf of the United States 
Navy, under agreement with the New York State 
Department of Environmental Conservation 
(NYSDEC), have started construction on a 
groundwater remediation (i.e. clean-up) project.  The 
GM-38 Area Groundwater Remediation project 
includes the extraction (i.e. pumping) of volatile organic compound contaminated 
groundwater and treatment within a pre-engineered steel building.   The majority of the 
construction will occur in the utility easement that is located east of Broadway Ave., 
west of the Seaford – Oyster Bay Expressway (Route 135), and between the north and 
south dead ends of Windhorst and Herman Avenues.  Some construction and additional 
drilling will occur within North Herman Ave. (south of Sophia St.), Broadway Ave., and 
Arthur Ave.  The construction entrance is located on the eastern side of Broadway 
Avenue between residences at 106 Broadway Ave. and 96 Broadway Ave.   
 
Over the next month construction activities will consist of installing a temporary site 
security fence around the construction, excavation for and installation of the concrete 
foundation, and trench excavating to install process piping.    Work hours are 8 a.m. to 5 
p.m. on weekdays. A Restoration Advisory Board meeting will be held at 7 p.m. on 
Wednesday, July 30, 2008 at the Bethpage Community Center located at 103 Grumman 
Road West in Bethpage, NY (see attachment).  An update on the GM-38 project as well 
as other Navy projects will be provided at this meeting.  For additional information on 
this project, please write or call the Navy, the Navy contractor, or the NYSDEC using 
the contact information below: 
 
Navy Contact:   Lora Fly, Navy Remedial Project Manager 
   Facilities Engineering Command, Mid-Atlantic 
   9742 Maryland Avenue 
   Norfolk, VA  23511-3095 
   (757) 444-0781 
 
Navy Contractor: Stavros Patselas of Tetra Tech EC, Inc., Project Manager 
   820 Town Center Drive, Suite 100 
   Langhorne, PA  19047-1829 
   Office (215) 702-4000 
 
Ed Urbanek, Construction Superintendent and  Joseph Gray, Field Engineer 
   Project Local Cellular (516) 732-3393 
 
New York State Department of Environmental Conservation: 
Steven M. Scharf, P.E.    Aphrodite Montalvo,  
Project Engineer     Citizen Participation Specialist 
625 Broadway     50 Circle Road 
Albany, NY   12233-7015    Stony Brook, NY   11790-3409 
(518) 402-9620     (631) 444-0350 
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Bethpage Community Center is located at 103 Grumman Road in Bethpage, NY 
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